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Department of Public Safety, Fire Department

"Building Pride in Providence"

MEMORAND UM

TO:

FROM:

May 23, 2003DATE:

SUBJECT: Commission to Safety Conditions on Street Parking

Deputy Farrell can be reached 243-6050.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact my office.
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325 Washington Street Providence, Rhode Island 02903 (401) 243-6060 Fax.: (401) 243-6487

James F. Rattigan 
Chief of Department

WHEREUTON TM^DERED Tl „,

.ctr.

IWID N. CICILLINE 
MAYOR

C/fv Clerk
Anna Stetson

JAMES F. RATTIGAN 
CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT

Be advised that I have appointed Deputy Fire Marshal, Chief Officer George S. Farrell as 
the Department’s designee to the above stated commission.
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